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15 April 2024  

  

Report in respect of the Consultation (“the Consultation”) on the Classification of Relevant Point 

Under EU Gas Regulation for New NTS Points for Glentham Bio-Methane & Glentham (“the 

Points”) dated 06 March 2024, and request to not treat the Points as Relevant Points pursuant 

to Special Condition 9.13 “Capacity requests, Baseline Capacity and Capacity Substitution”) of 

National Grid Gas Plc’s Gas Transporter Licence in respect of the NTS (the “NTS Licence”), as 

applicable. 

 

Dear Joseph, 

 

I am writing to you to provide you a report and seek your approval pursuant to Special Condition 

9:13.14a)(i), (ii) and Special Condition 9.13.15b), respectively, of the NTS Licence. 

 

On 06 March 2024, we published the Consultation1 in respect of the Points in accordance with 

Special Condition 9.13, Part E. For the purposes of paragraph 3.2 of Chapter 3 of Annex 1 to Gas 

Regulation (EC) No 715/20092, we considered that: 

1. GLENTHAM BIO-METHANE complies with exception under (a) as we understand it to be 

connected to a single producer that is located within the EU. We recommended, therefore, 

that GLENTHAM BIO-METHANE be excluded from the definition of ‘Relevant Point’. 

2. GLENTHAM complies with exception under (a) as we understand it will be connected to a 

single final customer. We recommended, therefore, that GLENTHAM be excluded from the 

definition of ‘Relevant Point’. 

The Consultation closed on 06 April 2024. There were 0 (zero) representations. 

 

Therefore, we seek your approval to not treat the Points as Relevant Points on our pipeline system. 

 

Should you wish to discuss this request, please contact Richard Hounslea, Gas Connections 

Manager by email at richard.hounslea@nationalgas.com or by telephone on +44 (0)7973 839 048.  

 

  

 
1 https://www.nationalgas.com/document/145291/download 
2 https://www.legislation.gov.uk/eur/2009/715/annex/I 
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Yours Sincerely, 

 
Claire Gumbley 

Gas Contracts Manager 

Customer & Stakeholder, Commercial, Gas Transmission 


